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July 8, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
Enclosed for your review is the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget’s motion and report analyzing the parity in staffing and budgets between the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the Department of Public Defense in compliance with Ordinance 18835, Section 19, Proviso P5. The proviso required:
Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report on parity between the prosecuting attorney's office and the department of public defense and a motion that should acknowledge receipt of the report and reference the subject matter, the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion and a motion acknowledging receipt of the report is passed by the council.

The report shall include, but not be limited to a definition of parity, which includes caseloads.  The report shall review the extent to which there is parity in the staffing and budgets between the prosecuting attorney's office and the department of public defense, examine the staffing levels for each court and provide budget options for achieving parity between the two agencies.

The executive should file the report and a motion required by this proviso by July 8, 2019, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the law and justice committee, or its successor.
This motion and accompanying report are in satisfaction of the requirements of Proviso P5.
This report furthers King County’s Strategic Plan goals of an Accountable, Regional, and Local Government by aligning funding, policy, and operational goals of King County government with community priorities; while also delivering consistent, responsive, equitable, high-quality services to residents, cities, and districts. Furthermore, this report aids the County’s strategic plan goal of Safety and Justice by supporting a safe, accessible, and fair justice system by developing long-term, sustainable funding solutions.
Based on the American Bar Association parity principle, noted in section 3 of the report, the departments have substantial parity in staff compensation. Workloads are not comparable because different bodies of work are performed.
It is estimated that this report required 61 staff hours to produce, costing $6,100. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kapena Pflum, Budget Manager, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9680.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Kapena Pflum, Budget Manager, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecutor, Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
Anita Khandelwal, King County Public Defender, Department of Public Defense

